Cuban President regrets the death
of Eastern Army chief

generico

Havana, Jul 18 (RHC)--Cuban President Miguel Diaz-Canel regretted on Sunday the recent passing of the
head of the Eastern Army, Major General Agustin Pefia, and sent condolences to his family, friends, and
fellow combatants.

Through his official Twitter account, the President wrote that the news of his death was unfortunate.

On Saturday, the Ministry of the Revolutionary Armed Forces informed about the death of the Major
General.



Pefia was born on July 29, 1963, in the eastern province of Holguin, he enrolled in the military through the
Camilo Cienfuegos military schools. During his career in the institution, he held different positions, from
platoon, company, and tank brigade leader.

He was in charge of the military regions of the provinces of Granma (in the east of the country), Holguin, and
Ciego de Avila (center) and also headed the Army's logistics department.

Pefia was promoted to the rank of Major General in 2020, participated as a delegate to the 8th Congress of
the Communist Party of Cuba, held in April of this year, and was elected member of its Central Committee.

He received different decorations and distinctions for his career, among which stand out the Ignacio
Agramonte medal (conferred to unit chiefs and officers with positive results in training periods) and the
commemorative 40th, 50th and 60th anniversaries of the Revolutionary Armed Forces.
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